Non-Tenure Track Faculty  Committee 

Report to the Faculty Assembly

Friday Dec 12, 2008

Committee members: Pamela Carter (Engineering), Suzanne Cook (LAS), Justin Jory (LAS), Ceil Malek (LAS), Laura Marshall (Education), Trellis Moore (Bethel), Sheri Trumpfheller (Business/Accounting)

The Non-Tenure Track Faculty Committee met on Nov 19 and Dec 8 2008 and presents the following report of its work in the last month: 

1. Summary of committee meeting:

a. Members discussed future meetings, including an open meeting in January or February 2009.  An open meeting will allow us to share the work of the campus and listen to concerns of our peers.  We will consider holding a second open meeting in a more social setting (off campus) later in the semester.

b. The Committee also discussed the motions passed on Nov 14 by Faculty Assembly regarding the raise for promotion to senior instructor.  The FA Executive Committee has given the approved motions to the Chancellor for her consideration.

c. We discussed the work of the Associate Deans.  They have developed a Notification of Intent to Continue an instructor’s contract the following year, to be sent to faculty by May 15 each year.  This measure is meant to reduce uncertainty for instructors from semester to semster.  They also approved a modified Letter of Offer that softens the at-will language for new NTT faculty.  They will now tackle a more detailed statement of the termination process than what is currently available, as well as developing a clear and equitable grievance process. They agreed that policy statements affecting NTT faculty should be available from the NTTF web site.

d. The committee agrees that promotion, evaluation, and grievance processes need to be clarified.  We also discussed the general need to better communicate with NTT faculty. For next semester, we discussed tackling floor salaries for senior instructors, as well as lecturer pay. We will consider ways to connect with lecturers, possibly through a focus group during Spring semester.  

e. The committee discussed the stress levels on NTT faculty and the need to better understand the stressors and level of stress on NTT faculty. 

f. CU Women Succeeding Symposium:  UCCS committee members will contribute to a panel session at the CU Women Succeeding Symposium in collaboration with UCDALI, the UC-Denver NTT faculty group.

2. Presentation at LAS Chairs’ Meeting, Dec 12: As a result of discussion at the Associate Deans’ meeting, two members of the NTTF Committee were invited to speak to LAS Chairs on the findings of the 2006 Faculty Assembly NTTF Task Force.  We hope to continue this conversation, in all departments and colleges, to learn from best practices and improve the professional satisfaction and productivity of all NTT Faculty.

